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TOWN OF KENSINGTON 

BOARD OF SELECTMEN MEETING 

Kensington Elementary School 

122 Amesbury Road 

Kensington, NH 03833 

FRIDAY 

JANUARY 12, 2024 

Meeting Minutes 

                  10:00AM 

 

 

In Attendance: Bob Solomon, Robert Gustafson, Becky Ruel, KES Principal, Joe Brackets, KES Facilities 

Manager 

 

• School was not in session on January 12, thus the group had full access to the building. 

• Board members met with the school administration at the main entrance and proceeded to 

walk through the building stopping randomly in classrooms, Kitchen, multi purpose room, 

library and bathrooms. Where water faucets were present the water was checked to assure 

both hot and cold flows and appropriate temperatures. Water testing was discussed and the 

group was notified that Joe was state certified to test water and that he does testing 

quarterly.  Septic system pumping was discussed and and is completed regularly. Ceilings were 

randomly inspected visually for water staining, there was only very minor staining attributable 

to condensation in warm weather.  

• All agreed that the school is in excellent condition. 

• The NHED-School Health Inspection form was filled out and signed by both health officers and 

the Principal of Kensington Elementary School.  

• The meeting was adjourned at 10:45 

 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

 

Bob Solomon 

 

 


